

GSMA

<http://www.gsma.com/>

OPAG #52 Meeting Minutes

Author:	Mark Cornall	Email:	mcornall@gsma.com
		Tel:	+44 7825 262 160
Date:	12/01/2022	Time:	13:00 – 15:00 GMT
Subject:	OPAG #52 Meeting Minutes		
Attendees:			
<i>Chair (replacing)</i>	Alexandre Harmand	alexander.harmand@telefonica.com	
Other members	Deepak Gunjal	deepak.gunjal@altran.com	
	Fabiola Lopez	fabiola.lopez@americamovil.com	
	Milan Lalovic	milan.lalovic@bt.com	
	Gao Chen	cheng96@chinaunicom.cn	
	Eddy Fung	Eddy.Fung@Dell.com	
	Jefferey Goldberg	Jeffrey.Goldberg@Dell.com	
	Yousef Abdelmalek	yabdelmalek@fb.com	
	Lee Valerius	lee.bar.valerius@hpe.com	
	Uli Kleber	ulrich.kleber@huawei.com	
	Toshi Wakayama	to-wakayama@kddi.com	
	Vijay Sangameshwara	s.vijay@samsung.com	
	Fabrizio Moggio	fabrizio.moggio@telecomitalia.it	
	Miguel Alejandro Hernandez Armengol	miguelalejandro.hernandezarmengol@telefonica.com	
GSMA Attendees:	Mark Cornall Sandiya Suresh Kumar Toyeeb Rehman	mcornall@gsma.com skumar@gsma.com Trehman@gsma.com	
Other Attendees:			
Absent / apologies:	Milan Lalovic	milan.lalovic@bt.com	

ALL GSM ASSOCIATION MEETINGS ARE HELD IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE GSMA'S [ANTI-TRUST](#) AND IPR COMPLIANCE POLICY

Security Classification		
Non-Confidential	Project Team or Group	X

© GSMA, 2022. The GSM Association ("Association") makes no representation, warranty or undertaking (express or implied) with respect to and does not accept any responsibility for and disclaims liability for the accuracy or completeness or timeliness of the information contained in this document. The information contained in this document may be subject to change without prior notice. This document has been classified according to the GSMA [Document Confidentiality Policy](#).

1. GSMA Antitrust Policy and Agenda

GSMA Anti-trust and US entity list stated were noted.

Agenda for the meeting was discussed and amended from first published.

New running Order to be:

- UNI Update for Approval

- East/West Bound interface Update for Approval

- 3GPP SA LS on Network Federation Interface for Telco Edge

- SBI-NR Update

2. OPAG#52 Meeting minutes, SharePoint and Actions

Minutes of OPAG#51 approved

Action points were reviewed.

Action OPAG 45.01 Closed with new focus on SBI-NR consideration of identity mapping

Action OPAG 45.01 Closed – may be opened again if needed

Action OPAG 48.01 Open – Miguel as prepared content but it is needed to be in correct format. A usual GSMA LS format can be used. Miguel will prepare for OPAG #53

3. MWC Barcelona Release Planning

Mark updated on the planning for the MWC Barcelona release.

As per OPG meeting, release has been delayed by approx. 4 weeks. New dates were presented.

OPAG review now extends to 2nd February before OPG review until 21st Feb and ISAG approvals by 22nd March

4. UNI update

Miguel presented the latest UNI document

OPAG_52_Doc_08_UserNetworkInterfaceAPIDefinition_v1.0. There had been a meeting to discuss on Monday 9th Jan but little attendance. Comments on the last version have however been incorporated. Tom comments on formatting and style have been accommodated. Comments from Samsung have also been taken into consideration and included in the latest version. No other comments outstanding.

Document was approved by the meeting and will now be released for OPG review according to latest timeline.

5. EWBI update

Deepak introduced OPAG_52_Doc_06_Block-A_OPG.04 v1.2.1, proposing the changes to OPG.04 to cover the enhancements proposed in for the MWC Barcelona release of the EWBI. Only comments received so far were from Tom. These have been included. Several new comments were made in the meeting:

- Deepak noted that the YAML is not quite finished
- Mark requested that a developer ID is included in the EW encapsulation and transaction ID to allow traceability and billing
- Eddie asked if Developer ID is needed in Northbound interface? No- this comes from the OAuth request.
- Consent will be answered in CAMARA
- Connect ID was clarified, it will be shared back to leading OP where a request has a duration of validity e.g. duration of session. It will also have an expiry time.
- Deepak stated that document and YAML is correct as of today but interface understanding is progressing in the short term due to learnings in an ongoing activity.

Meeting Agreed that there is a lot to review. Deepak will organise meetings on Mondays 2-3pm uk time for the next 3 weeks to review and progress towards approval. Presentations in OPAG will be progress updates rather than review until final review. Planned 2nd Feb.

6. 3GPP SA LS on Network federation interface for Telco edge consideration

Niranth was not on the call. Meeting agreed that discussion will be postponed until OPAG#53

7. SBI-NR update

Alex provided a verbal update on the status of the SBI-NR activities. Focus has moved for this activity to focus on how to obtain a network Identifier that needs to be anonymised. TEF uses a static mapping to achieve this from external IP. Other methods are available. Aim to examine options than document this on SBI-NR Alex will present the draft CR for SBI-NR and the TEF solution in OPAG #53

Milan shared a CAMARA Update:

- CAMARA - Commonalities API meeting is today
- CAMARA is recognised in industry more and more.
- Understanding that CAMARA is focussed on End customer and rather than network.

8. AOB

Details of the next F2F meeting was shared, to be held in London at GSMA offices. OPG 13-14 March and OPAG 15-16 March. Joining instructions to follow.

Reminder candidate sought for the role of deputy chair, Block C owner as well as to detail the new APIs required in OPG.02 v3.0 (e.g. SBI-EIN).

Next meeting will be OPAG#53 on 19th January.

Candidate hosts for F2F meetings in October are invited to make their interest known.

Alex thanked the group for their hard work and announced that he is stepping down from the chair position. Elections will take place shortly. Timelines will be presented in the next meeting. Applications are encouraged from members.

#52 meeting closed at 14:50 GMT

Action points log

Open action points

Action number	Description	Status	Notes
OPAG 48.01	Miguel to analyse the reply LS from 3GPP SA6 and prepare a follow up reply.	Open	Miguel will prepare LS in GSMA format to reply and present in OPAG 53
OPAG 52.01	Deepak to organise meetings for review of block A in Mondays until 2 nd Feb	Open	

Closed action points

Action number	Description	Status	Notes
OPAG 45.01	Milan to check the impact of the high level analysis on APIs in OPG.02 v3.0 for SBI-NR and take into account in the work.	Closed	
OPAG 45.02	all OPAG members to check for of the high level analysis on APIs in OPG.02 v3.0 on the APIs being defined in CAMARA or Sandboxes.	Closed	

Decisions

OPAG.52.01	OPAG_52_Doc_08_UserNetworkInterfaceAPIDefinition_v1.0 is approved